SPRINGFIELD LIONS CLUB Lions' Lines

January 26, 2015



KING'S KORNER

When you read this we will be through our first month of this 2016 year, with only five more months until our next Lions year, under a new

President.

We have been fortunate son far this year with having added three new members to our roles, Ron Murr, Frank Wallace and Anthony Barber, our new school superintendent. I have two other applications to present to the Board of Directors at the February 2, 2016 meeting, with two more on the horizon.

In March will be holding another recruitment drive and we hope for the same results as the one we held in October.

We cannot do it without your help though. We need you to give names and addresses to our Chair of this drive: Ed Rocco, as soon as you can.

The growth of our club to continue to serve our community and beyond is in EACH LIONS, hands.

Be careful with the winter storm headed our way.

Jim



NEXT DINNER MEETING

January 26th, 2016 6:30 PM Springfield Country Club Cost \$25

Dress Code Business Casual

Athletic Recognition Night



We will be honoring the captains and coaches of the Springfield High School Soccer team, who had a highly successful year at the state level.

Don't forget your cancelled stamps!

IMPORTANT! NOTIFY FRANK UDICIOUS IF YOU ARE ATTENDING EITHER BY EMAIL (mludicious@verizon.net) OR PHONE (610-328-9075)

LIONS' CALENDAR

- **Jan 26** Dinner mtg, SCC, 6:30 PM. Athletic Recognition Night
- Feb 2 Board meeting, St. Matthews, 6:30 PM
- **Feb 5-7** State Council Meeting, Radisson Hotel Valley Forge, PA sponsored by District 14A, PID Jim Cavallaro is the speaker
- Feb 9 Bertucci's fund raiser 11AM to 11PM. NO MEETING AT SCC!!
- **Feb 23** Dinner meeting, 6:30 PM, SCC. Topic to be announced
- **Apr 2** District 14A convention, Crowne Plaza, Trevose, PA

May 19-22 PA Lions State Convention, Crowne Plaza Hotel, Reading, PA

RECENT EVENTS



Our last dinner meeting speaker was Lisanne Mikula, a senior associate with the law firm of Di'Orio & Sereni, LLP. She gave an informative talk about employment legal issues in the digital age.

MEET OUR NEW MEMBER



Frank Wallace was sponsored by District Vice-Chair Jim
Beermann and inducted by PID Jim Cavallaro. Frank has lived in
Springfield for 10 years and is a retired U.S. Treasury agent.
Frank's wife's name is Pat.

BERTUCCI'S FUNDRAISER

Don't forget that our February 9th meeting will be a Bertucci's fundraiser similar to the one held last February. If you present one of our coupons on Feb. 9th (1AM to 11PM), Bertucci's will donate 15% of the bill for the table including drinks (but excluding gratuity) to our club. Tell your friends and neighbors.

WHITE CANE REPORT

You'll be pleased to know that of the 18 clubs reporting in District 14A, Springfield had the highest total collections. Putting in 118 hours, Springfield members raised \$5,629.00. Close behind were the Audubon Oaks Lions Club and the Upper Perkiomen Valley Lions Club. In total, the Lions Clubs in District 14A raised \$30,918.55.

LIONS DAY AT THE UNITED NATIONS



Mark your calendars to attend the 38th Annual Lions Day with the United Nations on Saturday, March 12, 2016, at the United Nations Headquarters in New York City. Hear from the Carter Center

and UN Women and be amongst the first to celebrate this year's winners of the International Peace Poster and Essay Contests. LDUN participants also have the option to attend the popular Lions-UN luncheon with invited ambassadors in the Delegates Dining Room. Seating is limited and offered on a first come, first served basis. You don't want to miss this exciting event, so reserve your spot early! For more information, visit the Lions International website, www.lionsclubs.org.

LIONS' LINES

Remember, past *Lions Lines* are available on our web site, www.springfieldlionsclub.org. Please send all material for the *Lions' Lines* to Walt Young. Email is preferred (wtcayoung@verizon.net). Material must be received no later than the Wednesday before the dinner meeting and may be edited for space and content.